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Negative Declaration

Ontario County - The Town of Farmington Planning Board, as lead agency, has determined that the proposed
Delaware River Solar LLC - Yellow Mills Road project will not have a significant adverse environmental impact.
The action involves the construction of a community solar farm (21,000 panels) that will feed electricity to the
local utility grid. Members of the community can subscribe to the project and receive bill credits on their electricity
utility bill. The panels are pole-mounted so the area beneath the panels will remain largely undisturbed and will
be placed on approximately 40 acres of land. The use of the remaining property (approximately 100 acres) will
remain with the property owner and will continue to farm (hay) and cattle. The project is located at the
intersection of Yellow Mills Road & Fox Road in the Town of Farmington, New York.

Contact: Ronald Brand, Town of Farmington, 1000 County Road 8, Farmington, NY 10003, Phone: (315) 986-
8199, E-mail: ribplans@gmail.com.

Livingston County - The Town of North Dansville, as lead agency, has determined that the proposed rezoning
of the Town of North Dansville, will not have a significant adverse environmental impact. The action involves the
rezoning of the Town of North Dansville.

Contact: Dennis Mahus, Town of North Dansville, 14 Clara Barton Street, Dansville, NY 14437. Phone: (585)
335-3675, E-mail: dpmahus@frontiernet.net

Seneca County - The Village of Waterloo Village Board, as lead agency, has determined that the proposed
Village of Waterloo Water System Improvements Project will not have a significant adverse environmental
impact. The action involves allowing the Village Water Treatment Plant (WTP) to continue to operate and
produce drinking water meeting regulatory requirements during periodic high turbidity and taste and odor events.
This increased reliability will allow the WTP to serve areas where individual wells have been contaminated. A
new elevated storage tank is also included in the project to replace an 80 year old tank located on Reed Street
and to provide additional storage to serve extended service areas. A new upgraded pressure reducing valve is
proposed on Woodworth Road to provide adequate flow to the Village tank and system. The proposed elevated
storage tank will be located off North Road (County Road 122) within the Town of Waterloo. Installation of
approximately 2,100 LF of 12" DR-18 PVC 18 watermain along North Road and along the access road to the
new elevated tank. Appropriate hydrants and valves will be provided as dictated by the NYS Department of
Health. The project also includes the surface preparation and exterior re-coating of the Wright Avenue tank. Four
(4) interconnections within the Town of Seneca Falls are also included in the project to increase system reliability
and areas for emergency conditions.

Contact: Jack O'Connor, Village of Waterloo, 41 West Main Street, Waterloo, NY 13165. Phone: (315) 539-
9131, E-mail: villageoffice@waterloony.com
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